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Minutes of Grove RFC Board meeting held 18/11/2015.

Present: - Martin Stalder, Adrian Amies, Gerry Gannon, Paul Walsh, Niki Dinsey, Chris McCarthy, Wayne Overson
Apologies: -Phil Connolly, Steve Chadbone.
1. Minutes of previous meeting approved and signed off.

2. Treasurers Report.
The treasurer’s report was in similar vein to last month with club finances still showing a month by month improvement and outgoings within budget.
The bar continues to do well.

Fireworks festival was a huge success and has helped boost the funds by £9K+.

With this in mind it was agreed that the recent loans the club received to help us through the sticky patch would be paid off immediately.

One outstanding issue is that players who are authorised to claim expenses are not doing so on a regular basis but leaving it until large sums are built up.

Those players are to be reminded that expenses must be claimed on a month by month basis.

A scam to extort money from the rugby club was received by the treasurer.

Due to the systems in place, (maximum allowance to be authorised by BM’s), this was foiled but does show the usefulness of the system and the vigilance of the treasurer.
Action: - Steve C to inform players regarding claims for expenses.

3. Report from the Director of Rugby. 
No report received from the D of R.
However, CMc did report that Grove had a number of players playing for the County and the Major Stanley’s sides verses Oxford University in the games on Wednesday night.

It was also reported that Michael Martin, our NZ no’s 10 broke his fibula in 2 places during the game against Swanage and Wareham last Saturday.

In the future the club must ensure that we look at the issue of insurance for players who join us from abroad. We shall be running a raffle on Saturday to raise some funds for Mikey.

Actions: - GG will bring along prizes for the raffle.
4. Report from the Director of Youth and Junior Rugby.
The junior Cup rugby is well under way for the season.
U14 and U15’s lost their first games but the U13’s have progressed to the next round where they will face Henley.
The RFU have changed the rules regarding young girls playing rugby. From next season the U12 teams will be split. Also included in these changes, U13 teams will be part of the Mini’s rather than juniors.

ND reported that membership in the junior and mini sections is strong with most players now paid up. Only exception being the U15’s where a number of memberships are outstanding.

Two incidents regarding the welfare of our young players were reported. These incidents were reported to the board and the correct action taken.

Following the Mini tournament it was reported to Grove that a player from a visiting side had been rushed to hospital that evening. The young lad is still receiving hospital treatment and Grove send their best wishes and hopes for a speedy recovery to both him and his family. The club have been asked to supply information on the treatment the lad received at the tournament, however, it would appear that no injury was reported on the day.
5. Report from Sponsorship Group.
The stall set-up on Fireworks night to sell the redundant stock was a great success with GG raising over £280 from the sale.

Duncan Nicholl has now arranged extra sponsorship for the club and when the money is in the club will order 20 pairs of socks for the team.
6. Membership.
Update. Very little has changed in the last month.

Although the amount of membership taken so far this year is up on last year, what is of serious concern is that the number of senior players that have paid their membership (including those who have sponsors) stands at only 20
There should be no excuses, especially now we have the DD scheme set-up.

Club captain, team captains and team managers are urged to push the players for their membership. It is suggested that only club “members” be allowed to go on the “Club” tour to Spain next year.

At home games all directors are urged to chase up the “regular” spectators to get them to pay their membership.
Sanctions will be considered if players do-not pay up

Actions: - All team captains and club officials are urged to push the players for their membership.
7. Grove Extravaganza.
The Development and Planning group are making great strides in the organising of the Extravaganza. The board are fully behind the work being carried out and will support in any way it can
 Actions: - MS to talk to Roger Williams to ensure the footballers have a prime site on the day to thank them for the work they do for the rugby club during the year.
GG to confirm with the Army their participation.
8. Grove Memorial Board.

At previous meeting it was agreed that with the updating of the Honours board it would be of great importance to have a Memorial board to show recognition of those members, no longer with us, who have had a significant and positive input to the club over the years.

This action has been let slide, but now it will be pushed fwd. A board will be sourced. The Board will meet to decide the criteria for inclusion on the Memorial Board and what writing would be appropriate. Senior club members will be asked for their views on inclusion and wording.

Actions: - GG to source the Board.
9. AOB.
a. It was agreed a donation of £100 would be given to Grove Rangers as a thank you for their work on Fireworks night and on the many other occasions they help the club.
b. The Board acknowledges the great work that Fiona Sylvester has been doing as Safeguarding officer and wishes to thank her for that work. Fiona has suggested that all BM’s should have DBS’s. The issue was discussed and the board agreed unanimously to implement this and the names and contact details of all will be sent to her.
Action: - MS to send on contact details.

c. A club member has asked to purchase tickets for the 6 nations in advance of the general release. The board are happy to consider this but would first like to get the full details of the agreement before proceeding.
Action: -  AA to get full details of the arrangement and report.
d. It has been reported that the lock to the out-side door by the changing rooms is faulty, also the key for the outside door to the bar store is very difficult to operate.
Action:-  ND to arrange for a quote to fix locks from Richard Smith ( Snob and Lock)

e. Helen price has reported to the board that the ladies team is gathering strength day by day. That evening they had 14 ladies turn up for training, including 5 new starters In all they now have 27 ladies signed on to play. Due to the large numbers Helen feels that they may need to change the training night to Wednesday in order to have more room.
10. Date of next Board meeting.

Location 
-Clubhouse

Date

-Wednesday 16th December
Time 

-start 7.30pm

